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DRAFT - 89 Oceanfront Improvement Committee Meeting December 18, 2020
Call to Order:
Meeting of the 89 Oceanfront Improvement Committee was called to order on Friday, December 18, 2020 at 11:04 AM
[bookmark: _GoBack]Call the Roll 
Present: Greta Daigle, Sue Tree, Evelyn Carrasquillo, Carol Villavicencio and Sue Oumedian (by phone). Residents Shirley Antonio and Maria Lopez were also present.
Pledge of Allegiance:  Greta Daigle asked all that wished please stand for the Pledge of Allegiance.
Approval of minutes:
Motion made by Carol Villavicencio and seconded by Sue Oumedian to approve the minutes of November 20, 2020 as written.
Motion carried
Financial Report:  Greta stated that we have a balance of $380.00 in the checking account. 
Old Business:   
Adopt an Island program – Evelyn stated that no one has volunteered to join this program. She suggested that she and Sue Tree pick one island and start improving it as an example of what can be done, perhaps stirring up some interest from other residents. She will talk with Shane to see if he has any suggestions (or contacts) from the landscapers who worked on his former condominium and to give Clay permission to go and purchase plants and/or soil and fertilizer.
Painting of Concrete Tables – Sue Tree suggested this be postponed until January 2021 as we still have not been able to look at outdoor furniture with Shane.  
Gift baskets for new residents – Discussion was held on what to include in the baskets. It was suggested that we should approach local shops and restaurants to see if they would include either a coupon or a brochure to put in the gift baskets.  Sue Oumedian volunteered to visit local vendors during January 2021.
New Business:  
Greta stated that a new table was purchased for the first floor lobby. Also, that the “ocean” table has been moved down to the lobby and Clay added our paint colors to have it match our lobby. She also stated that the mail table would be replaced January 2021.
Carol Villavicencio stated she received a suggestion in the suggestion box asking to mark the parking spot center points to make it easier for people to park correctly.  Sue Tree suggested using reflective tape and she would investigate other options and present them at the next meeting. The rest of the committee stated they would also help by researching ideas.
Discussion was held on the progress of the building across the street that was to be torn down and a souvenir shop built in its place.  Maria Lopez stated she was told its use was being reconsidered, to be multi-use building instead of one souvenir shop. The Committee agreed that there are already way too many souvenir shops along A-1-A and this would a be much better use.
 Adjournment – meeting adjourned at 11:37 am


Greta Daigle – President -89 Oceanfront Condominium Association Inc.
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